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Narrative:Narrative:

On May 8, 2025, Miami County Prosecutor Paul Watkins officially informed the Ohio Bureau of
Criminal Investigation (BCI) that there would be no criminal charges stemming from the BCI
investigation into the officer-involved critical incident that occurred in Piqua, Ohio, on
February 21, 2025. Prosecutor Watkins further referenced the detailed letter he sent to the
Piqua Police Department (PPD) on April 17, 2025, advising PPD of the same.
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Attachment # 01: Prosecutor Decision 5-8-25
Attachment # 02: Miami Co Pros Letter to Piqua PD 4-17-25
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Exhibit 1



From: Paul Watkins [PWatkins@MiamiCountyOhio.gov] 
To: David Hornyak [David.Hornyak@OhioAGO.gov] 
Subject: RE: Final OIS Reports 

Sent: Thu 5/8/2025 9:28 AM GMT-04:00 

Importance: Normal 

Thank you for the additional information Dave. As addressed in my letter, no charges 

are warranted in this matter. The case is closed on my end. If you need anything further 

from me, please let me know. Thank you for all of your work on this. 

 

Paul 

 

 
 

 

From: David Hornyak <David.Hornyak@OhioAGO.gov>  
Sent: Monday, May 5, 2025 12:21 PM 
To: Paul Watkins <PWatkins@MiamiCountyOhio.gov> 
Subject: Final OIS Reports 

 
Paul, 

 

I just received internal approval on the final case reports today. They are attached for your review and 

inclusion with the other case documents already provided.  

 

Also, we did receive a copy of the letter you sent to Piqua PD clearing the officer. I checked internally, 

and BCI still needs written notification directly to us specifying that the officer will not be charged and 

the case can be closed – if accurate. This can be a simple email stating such, or however you’d like to 

provide that.  

 

Let me know what else you need from this end. Thanks, 

 

Dave Hornyak  

 



 

 

Senior Special Agent 
Major Crimes Unit, SW Special Investigations  
Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation  
Ohio Attorney General 
1560 State Route 56, SW  
London, OH 43140 

Cell:    614-657-4419 
Fax:    866-359-3390 

David.Hornyak@OhioAGO.gov 
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